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COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO  
SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DIVISION 

222 West Hospitality Lane, 2nd Floor 
San Bernardino, CA 92415-0017 

Fax:  909-386-8900 
 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 2 
 

GCCS IMPROVEMENTS AND GAC TREATMENT FACILITY  
AT THE LANDERS SANITARY LANDFILL 

 
MARCH 10, 2021 

 
 

I. The following question (s) have been received by bidders: 
Q1. The Bid Schedule, BI #90 lists PLC Programing. Will the programming be provided by your 
design consultant, Frank’s Industrial Services? The Bid Schedule should be modified to include 
a value for BI#90 that represents what you want bidders to include for Frank’s Industrial Service.  
A1. Contractor is responsible for providing and properly installing and wiring the PLC.  
Contractor shall trouble shoot any problem the system may have at their cost if the fault should 
lie within the installation of the system.  Contractor is not responsible for the programming. The 
County will perform subsequent programming. 
 
Q2. The well located on existing slopes will require access roads to reach the wells for 
construction and maintenance. No such access roads are indicated on the civil drawings. Please 
provide design for installation and restoration of access roads. 
A2. SubSection C02500 of the Specifications sets forth the Contractor’s responsibilities for 
creating access and perform necessary grading to complete the well drilling and installation. The 
Plans do not include any extraction wells located mid slope, between bench roads. All wells are 
located at the toe or hinge of slopes (on bench roads and the top deck).  
 
Q3. We understand that there is no construction water available onsite. Does the County have 
a pre-negotiated contract to have water delivered to the site for landfill operations. If so, can 
we use the existing contract? 
A3. The Contractor is solely responsible for obtaining their own source for water.  
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The addition of these requirements shall be considered in concert with existing documents in 
preparation of bids. If you have any questions, please Johnny Gayman at (909) 386-8688.   
 
 
  
MARC RODABAUGH, P.E.,  
Solid Waste Management Division  
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